
Minutes of Sunrise Elementary Community Council Meeting   

Meeting Date: October 26th, 2021   
 

    
This meeting was held in-person and online through “Zoom”   

   

Attendance   

Members in Attendance: Derek Beer, Sue Hintze, Korry Hintze, Summer Gunn, Nikkala Stephens,   

Brooke Pugmire   

Members not in Attendance: Amy Wallace, Rachel Parrish   

Guests in Attendance: Kathy Christiansen (School Board Member) Katelyn Ballif (School Media Specialist)   

     

Adoption of Documents   

   Approval of April and September 2021 Minutes   

      Sue Hintze moved to approved the April and September 2021 minutes   

      Korry Hintze seconded the motion   

      All in favor   

      

Reports:   

   Digital Citizenship   

Katelyn Ballif presented the digital citizenship curriculum to council members. This 

includes: Privacy and Security, Digital Footprint, Cyberbullying, and News and Media. If 

there is time after these, Media Balance and Relationships and Communication are also 

taught. Kindergarten students are only required to learn Privacy and Security.  Katelyn 

offered to prepare an information sheet for parents if council members would like her 

to send something home.     

   

Acadience and Math Data   

The data on Acadience and Math are available, however, because the reports are in a 

new format; the test results cannot be shared right now without divulging the names of 

children.  Derek is working on finding a solution.   

Summer suggested that data representing subgroups of students be shared (such as 

those who were home last year, or other diversity factors that the council might want to 

attend to.)            

          

Home School   

   More money is available this year to support students who didn’t attend    

 public school last year in order to serve those in need of extra help.   

Crosswalks/Sidewalks on 300 South   

      The City still plans to put a crosswalk in on 10th East and 3rd South   



                  A concern of no sidewalk availability on 300 south and 370 East          

   east because of construction was brought up. It is believed the problem has been taken     

   care of for now.    

Meeting Adjourned   

Next Meeting:  Tuesday, November 30th, 2021   


